Town of Chesterfield
Watershed Sub-Committee
Meeting Minutes
April 28, 2022
Present — Bayard Tracy, Brad Roscoe, Dan Syvertsen, and selectboard rep Judy Idelkope
Absent - Ron Coburn and Charlie Paquette
Brad called the meeting to order at 9 AM.
Pinnacle Springs Visit

Committee members headed out to Pinnacle Springs. We were joined by the highway agent.

Time was spent walking Pinnacle Springs to look at the recently completed culverts and Route
63 to see where water is directed coming off the hill.

Recommendations included cutting some of the culverts to shorten how much they stick out and
add large rocks to lessen the impact of the flow coming out of the culverts.

Bayard introduced an opportunity to access funds to assist with planning and development of
stormwater management through the NHDES Clean WaterState Revolving Fund.

Discussion ensued about making a recommendation to the Selectboard to apply for planning
funds to get an engineered recommendation for addressing runoff from Pinnacle Springs Road.

Bayard made a motion, Brad seconded, for Bayard and Brad to meet with the Selectboard to
pursue a partnership with SLA to submit an application for stormwater planning evaluations from
the NHDES Clean WaterState Revolving Fund. Passed unanimously.

Review of Minutes

Dan motioned to accept minutes as written from April 14, seconded by Bayard. Passed
unanimously.

Water Testing
Properties have been communicated with and confirmed access for testing.

Training is Monday, May 9 at Weir's Grove with Sarah Steiner.



Discussion ensued around the conductivity levels of Route 63 #3, and recommendation is to
pay close attention to the results over the next few months to see if further investigation is
warranted.

Other Business

Brad confirmed with Judy that the North Shore beach is still on the agenda with the Selectboard
to be addressed.

Land Use Regulations

Brad presented a rough draft of the committee thoughts on what recommendation we are
making for the Town’s Land Use regulations.

After discussion, Brad offered to update his draft for review at the next meeting.

Dan made a motion to adjourn, Bayard seconded. Passed unanimously.
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Brad Roscoe
Chairman



